

Board of Trustees

Todd Sklamberg President

Rick Fields
Past President

Denise Alderette VP, Fund Development

Alfred Pozos VP, Operations

Roger Jones VP, Strategic Planning

Torry Somers Secretary

Edward Janov Treasurer

Eva Martin Member at Large

Angelica Aguirre-Silveyra

Lee Barrett

Laurie Biddle

Dr. Linda Johnson

**Brad McPherson** 

Jerry Merrill

Loraine Phelps

Jason Salmonson

**Bob Sheridan** 

Joyce Smith

Kellie Vander Veur

Jeff Wells

Alyson McCarthy
Executive Director

October 26, 2016

Board of Directors
The Del E. Webb Foundation
Post Office Box 2427
Prescott, Arizona 86302-2427

Dear Board of Directors:

We are immensely grateful for the past support we received from the Del E. Webb Foundation and honored to be considered one of the "Exceptional Organizations" previously funded by the Foundation. Your support has contributed significantly to our growth and success. As you know, the 2013 grant for "Project Ronald McDonald House" helped us renovate the kitchen and family pantry and expand our family dining room. Last year's grant enabled us to launch the brand new Ronald McDonald Family Room right on the grounds of Sunrise Children's Hospital – keeping both local and out-of-town families closer than ever to their hospitalized children!

As we head into 2017, our momentum continues to build, with a vision of ensuring that no family in need of our services will be denied assistance due to lack of available resources. One of our goals is to enhance our popular Lunch Is On Us! Program. This unique program provides healthy sack lunches to both local and out-of-town family members sitting at the bedsides of their hospitalized children every day. In the coming year, we will prepare and deliver more than 37,000 lunches to families at three local hospitals and treatment centers. In order to provide the highest quality, most nutritious meals, the program will be improved with the first-time purchase of a refrigerated van to keep our lunches safely cooled. We are excited that this project continues to grow as it is a key part of our RMHC Strategic Plan. Currently, there are no other programs in the Las Vegas area that provide this type of service for these families.

We would like an opportunity to share all of the details with the Foundation Board and request permission to submit a full proposal for \$45,000.

Thank you for your time and considering of this important request.

Sincerely,

Alyson McCarthy
Executive Director

Ronald McDonald House Charities of Greater Las Vegas, Inc. 501c3 IRS tax deductible organization 94-3108570